WAYNE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES

August 26, 2020
Dr. Joel Wells called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. at the Wayne County Courthouse.

Board members present were Penny Fetters, Clayton Merritt and Susie Gibbs.  Others present were Shelly Bickel–Administration, Dave Rhodes, Charlotte Van Fleet and Jennifer Reed.


Dr. Wells wanted to start the meeting on a positive note and thank everyone for doing a good job! 

We are up to 43 confirmed cases and that has doubled since a week ago. There is a defiant increase in 

Coronavirus in the county and surrounding counties.  As a Local Board of Health our number one role is to educate the public that the virus is here in our society and we all need to take a roll doing their job by wearing a mask, wash your hands and do social distanting.  The state has given restaurants a set of rules to go by and if they don’t abide by them they can get a fine of one thousand dollars, then a 7 day suspension and could lose their license. The goal the Board of Health is not to close a business down, but have the businesses act responsibly and follow the rules.  Penny volunteered to type a letter of the rules for the restaurants and Dave will distribute them to owners. Penny also will make up flyers for the business to recommend and encourage them to wear masks and social distance and Dave will also distribute these and talk to the businesses.  Clayton informed board that it is a fact if all people wear a mask it decreases the rate of transmission and makes you less contagious. So going forward if we have a big surge of cases, businesses risk being shut down so why not wear them so our business can flourish. So we can keep having customers that we can serve so we don’t have to shut down and have that hardship again. Dr. Wells also added that if per estimate current mask usage is around 50 to 60 % viruses upping our game and have universal handwashing, mask wearing and social distancing by January 2021 we could estimate saving  up to 50,000 lives nationwide.  

Shelley discussed that Susan has been doing a lot antibody testing in the office and contact tracing. We have been doing contact tracing sometimes at night in our homes. Shelley also said she can continue to draw IPERS and make 30,000 or more as long there a governors proclamation if that changes I can suspend my IPERS.  Shelley has been working with the school and has a good relationship. The students are all wearing masks as is the faculty. 
Shelley discussed with the Board that we are needing another full time nurse due to Chantel Andrew leaving. A motion by Clayton, seconded by Susie to hire a full time nurse. All said aye. Motion carried. 

Shelley also informed the Board that Kelley Alexander would be going to full time while Deidre would continue working her 3 days a week and she hired someone temporary to do contact tracing to free up Susan and her due to being so busy.  Shelley, Susan and Deidre are taking turns on the weekends for the contact tracing. 
Shelley informed Board that we are getting 500 doses of free flu vaccine from the state. We are planning on doing a drive by clinic and Charlotte and Linda will be entering them into our Iris system. 

FEMA/CARES update: Applied for FEMA for 81,000 through the state. 
New discussion was to do evaluations on employees and budget discussion at our next meeting. Look at David’s time studies for August and September. 
Our next meeting will be Sept. 30, 2020 at the Wayne County Courthouse basement at 8:30 a.m. 

Clayton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:54 AM. Susie G. seconded the motion. All approved. 

Dr. Joel Wells, Chairperson
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